
Westfield Primary School  

The school office is closed between 8:30am - 9:15am and 2:50pm - 3:30pm.  

Please leave a message or email school.  

Thank you  

Miss Pope  

head.westfield@halton.gov.uk             sec.westfield@halton.gov.uk 

Promoting independence, individuality and an inquisitive mind. 

Star of the week 1st April  

Willow -  Riley Jones  

Cherry -   Ella Sunter   

Maple -  Jessica Harkness   

Larch -  Jasmine Ashton  

Birch - Flynn Tinker-Caldwell  

Oak -  Noah Tinker-Caldwell  

Tidiest Classroom - Willow 

Lunchtime award -  Larch  

Attendance 1st April   

Willow 93% 

Cherry  94% 

Maple - Remote learning 

Larch 95% 

Birch - 98%  

Oak 90% 

Well done to Birch Class with 98% 

‘Guess how many eggs’ 
competition winner 
was Ramzi from Y5.  

Congratulations! 

Welcome back! It’s the summer term and the sun is shining.  

It has been lovely to hear all the Easter holiday news and how families have been enjoying the further 
easing of lockdown restrictions. With that in mind, all Covid-19 procedures and risk assessments still 
remain the same in school, including face masks. I am hoping that before we break for the summer 
holiday, we will be able to hold some of our end of year events. I will keep you updated.  

Parents evening/phone call times will be released this week via School Spider. Following our recent 
baseline assessments, this meeting is for you to discuss your child’s current attainment and progress in 
Reading, Writing and Maths. Unfortunately, we cannot accommodate face to face meetings. Please sign 
up for an appointment as soon as possible. 

Take care, Miss Pope. 
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Dates for the diary  

Monday 26th April - Friday 7th May - Parent progress meetings via 
telephone  

Monday 3rd May - Bank holiday/school closed  

Thursday 6th May - INSET day/school closed 

NEW school project 
This last year, being in classroom bubbles, made us more aware of how valuable and precious our 
outdoor space is. I wanted to share with you some of the projects we have developed for your children.  

‣ We used our sports premium funding this year to purchase a multi use games area for the KS2 
children.  

‣ As well as continuing to develop our forest school area we have now designed a ‘Westfield Orchard’ 
area towards the back of the school. This includes a successful bid for 14 fruit trees from ‘The Tree 
Council’ and a donation of extra fruit trees from the PTA.  

‣ Before lockdown we created a vegetable garden (remember the huge pumpkin) and this has been 
‘restocked’ by Craig our gardener. The children will be involved in the growing and harvesting.  

Taking the classroom outside is one of my biggest passions. The benefits of outdoor learning are huge 
and include, connecting with nature, appreciation of natural surroundings, providing practical 
experiences alongside improved health, attainment and behaviour. We have an area of space on the 
school grounds which lends itself to becoming an excellent spot for an outdoor classroom. Clearly this 
comes with a cost and the funds will be raised by our school community. I have set a goal of 12 months 
to raise the money and have an amazing facility built on our grounds. With the help of the school 
council, the children will have the final say on what they would like. Possible ideas below! 


